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Editorial

The question of child safety was raised this week by parents
concerned for their children while walking to and from school.
Their letter to public officials was first presented to last week’s
meeting of the School Board.

That letter is reproduced in this week’s issue. The response of
the School Board, as shown by the official meeting resume in this
issue, was surprisingly frosty.

We believe that there is no more important subject for citizens
to consider this fall than the question of child safety in Culver.
- There is a safety problem in this town, One has only to watch

the heavy traffic and the flow of children in and around the school
areas to see the lack of supervision, the chances for accident.
Small children travel streets that lead to the high school, and
many walk on the main route through Culver. Feeder streets
converge on the schools from all different directlons, yet there is
crossing assistance at only one corner in the whole town.

The vehicle traffic problem is compounded by two other fac-
tors. The main flow through town passes on North Main Street
and Lake Shore Drive, with the heavy traffic passing very near
the school. Also, the High School traffic is very heavy because
faculty, staff and students come from a four county area, and
most drive to school.

The solution to these many dangers is teamwork between many
different groups in the community, including the School Board,
the Town Board, the Police Department, parents and other
citizens. Based upon our own Investigation, conversation with
concerned parents, the parent letter, and information from the
Chicago Motor Club, the CITIZEN suggests consideration of the
following ideas to lessen the possibillty of tragedy in our town:

1. SCHOOL BOARD. The School Board should reconsider their
role in the safety of children coming to and from school. The
solution to improved safety 1s not an economic one, but rather one
of coordination and planning. Lacking a P.T.A. or P.T.O., Culver
must depend upon the Board members to help find solutions to
these problems. The role of the Board is not lessened hecause
there is no money in the budget for more crossing guards.

The CITIZEN requested information about Safety Patrols and
Adult Crossing Guards from the Chicage Motor Club. These
materials have arrived, and prove that such a program ls
practical for Culver. The use of over 800,000 patrol members by
over 35,000 schools in this country must be taken as an Indicator
of the effectiveness of these programs, There is no such program
in Culver at this time.

Information about these programs is contained in a story this
issue, and has been shared in detall with the President of the
School Board. We urge the Board to consider this program. The
problem is more than a day to day one, and should be handled by
the Board rather than the Administration or Staff.

II. TOWN BOARD. The Town Board should also consider their
role in improving the safety of children in Culver. More signs
should be erected to remind drivers of the dangers to
-pedestrians, School zones should be enlarged to include heavily
traveled streets near the schools. The street department should
cut back hedges on corners that obscure visibillty of drivers. If
possible, funds should be found to Increase the staff of paid
crosslng guards. Our one guard at present does a professlonal job
and is most efficient (See pictures this issue). Yet she is only
stationed at one corner, and at least four other crossings need
supervision In Culver.

III. POLICE DEPARTMENT. The Police Department should
begin to enforce more actively the parking restrictions across the
street from the Elementary School so that children will not be
tempted to run across to a walting family car. Speeding in school
areas should be ended. Even if it takes outside help, rented radar
units, or other methods, vehicles should not be allowed to exceed
the 15 mile per hour limit in school zones in Culver.

IV. PARENTS. The Parents of Culver also have a role in
promoting child safety in Culver. Proper education of crossing
techniques and walking safety can perhaps best be accomplished
in the home. We urge each parent to be sure children know where
to cross a street, and when. Perhaps a parent’s time spent
walking with a child to school one day wiil save that child’s life.

V. OTHER CITIZENS. Others can also help. Are you retired?
Do you have a half hour free in the morning or afternoon of any
school day? If so, perhaps you are the volunteer our children
need. |

If you can help, telephone a member of the School Board, Town
Board, the CITIZEN office, or the school your child attends.
Also, attend the School Board meeting and the Town Board
meeting, and let your representatlves know of your concern.

* We ask you to remember that children take life for granted.
Adult must exerclse extra care, both as a community and as
individuals, to protect our children until they can better care for

themselves,
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OBITUARIES |

RUBIE E. HENNING

Mrs. Rubie E. Henning, 77,
909 Lakeshore Drive, Culver,
Indiana, passed away at 6:40
A.M. on Thursday, September
6, 1973, at Parkview Hospital,
Plymouth, Indiana, following
an illness of the past three
weeks.

She was born on February
6, 1896, in South Bend, In-
diana, to Charles and Frances
(Lucas) Lasch, and had lived
in Culver since 1971.

She was a member of the
Culver Grace United Church
of Christ, and the Emily Jane
Culver Chapter, Order of the
Eastern Star.

She was married on June 19,
1917, in South Bend, Indiana,
to Henry L. Henning. He
survives with two daughters;
Mrs. Forrest (Mildred)
Curtis, LaPorte, Indiana and
Mrs. Roger (Dorothy) Thews,
Culver, Indiana; ten grand-
children and four great-
grandchildren also survive,

Funeral services were held
on Saturday, September 8,
1973, at 2: P.M. at the Culver
Grace United Church of
Christ, with the pastor, Rev,
John H. Krueger, officiating.
Burial followed in the Culver
Masonic Cemetery.

The Bonine Funeral Home,
Culver, was in charge of the
arrangements.

SENIOR
MEETING

The Culver Senior Citizens
met September 4at 12:00 p.m.
at the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Leo Warren, 510 Peru Court,
for their monthly potluck.
Twenty-two members at-
tending from Plymouth,
Argos, Rochester, and Culver
enjoyed lots of good food.
After lunch, the senior citizens
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spent the afternoon relaxing
and playing various card
games.

All senior citizens are in-
vited to the potluck to be held
at McClure Lake September
18. They should meet at Grace
United Church of Christ, 307
North Plymouth Street,
Culver, at 11: 00 a.m. Tran-
sportation will be available for
those who don't have a ride.

RAYMOND
COUGHLIN, JR,
Infnat son of Mr. and Mrs.
Raymond J. Coughlin, Jr.,
Route 3, Rochester, passed
away at 5:30 p.m., Tuesday, at
Pulaski Memorial Hospital,
Winamac, shortly after birth,
Surviving with the parents
are one brother, Edward, and
one sister, Evelyn, both at
home; the maternal grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Slowinski, of Rochester, In-
diana; the paternal grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs. John
Kenny, Arlington, Illinois.
Graveside services will be
conducted at 11:00 a.m. on
Thursday, September, 13,
1973, at the Leiters Ford
[.LO.O.F. Cemetery. Rev. John
Mannion, Pastor of St. Ann's
Catholic Church, Monterey,
will officiate.
The Bonine Funeral Home,
Culver, is in charge of the
arrangements.

JOHN

The Marshall County Right
to Life Committee has
scheduled a meeting this week
for Thursday, September 13th,
at 8:00 p.m. atthe Marshall
REMC building at the south
end of the highway 31 bypass.

POLICY REGARDING

LETTERS TO THE
EDITOR:
All letters ~ for

publication must bear the
name and address of the
writer, and authorship will
be verified before
publication.

The CITIZEN will,
however, honor requests to
withhold the name of the
author.

Address letters to the
Editor; to:

Editor
THE CULVER CITIZEN
Post Office Box 90
Culver, IN 46511

EDITOR,

THE CITIZEN:;
WE THANK YOU
CULVER CITIZEN

Thanks to your paper we
were able to transfer twelve
tons of magazines, which we
had coliected over a year
during our Scout Troop 290
paper dirve.

The notice in your Culver
Citizen brought a response
from leaders of Little League
(in a nearby town), and about
eight trucks and many Little
Leagers and coaches arrived
in Culver to pick up the
magazines. (We did not have
an outlet, by the neighboring
Little League did.) We are
happy to be relieved fo the
magazines, and happy that we
could help out another wor-
thwhile endeavor. Thanks
again.

Troop 290
Scout Committee

P.S. May we thank you also
for your many other cour-
tesies to our troop.

LETTER TO EDITOR

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Wise
and family of Culver have
received communication from
their son, William Surber, who
left July 28th for Marine
Recruit Training in San Diego,
California.

Bill would enjoy hearing
from his frineds, at his new
address:

PVT WILL1IAM SURBER

314-60-7616
Plt. 2086, ““E’’ Co.,
2ndnd R.T. Bn., RTR
amcrd, San Diego,
California, 92140

(Marine recruits are not
allowed to receive any per-
sonal iteems or food packages,
only ordinary letter-type
correspondence.)

town

Members of the
Board

Members of the School
Board

Superintendent of Schools
Culver Community School

Corp.

Gentlemen:

There is not enough
patrol for the children

when they cross the busy
streets to and from school.
Mrs. Schrimsher is doint a
fine job at the S.E. corner
of the school, but how
about the other areas
where the children cross?
The North Main Street
curve (Bonine’s Corner),
also directly in front of the
School, and the corner
south of the school College
and School St. What
happened to the caution
light that was there? We
think these corners are the
most heavily crossed when
school is out, but there
may be others.

At 11:00 A M. the
morning kindergarten
class is dismissed and they
need they need guidance
across School Street. At
3:00 P.M. the High School
is dismissed at ap-
proximately the same time
at the Grade School,
proving to be a real
problem concerning the
High School Students who
drive down past the grade
school area streets at the
same time the children are
walking home. Some
mothers are picking up
their children in cars
becuse of this situation.

Other schools have the
proper patrol across
streets, why can’t Culver?
Suggestions Safety
Patrol—7th and 8th
Grades; Hire retired
people, capable of doing a
good job; Hire anyone who
will do a good job; also,
have Policemen parked
nearby to keep drivers
cautious,

There are more children
today, more students
driving automobiles, and
more automobiles in
general; therefore, there is
a definite need for the
Culver Community School
to have proper guidance
across streets for our
children. Don’t wait for a
tragedy to happen first,
and then deicde to do
something about it....-
proceed now and act upon
this plea,

Sincerely,
Concerned parents






















